

RESIDENTS COUNCIL MEETING



PUPILS PRESENT	Date 03/02/2021 STAFF PRESENT
JM AH DH VW – declined to attend	SF DG

AGENDA ITEMS FROM PUPIL HOUSE MEETINGS

LEAP Provision (Maple House (1)/ Hazel House (2))

Nothing to add from Leap provision

Pine House (3)

- Smooth orange juice in house - TS
- Hunter's chicken – BH
- Games wanted for the Xbox One; Tony Hawks, Fifa, War Thunder, Fortnite, Lego games, Dragonball Z, Forza, Game Pass is only £1 which you can download as many games as you wish.
- New activities
- CP requested more full residential activities – I.E Hide and seek.

Hawthorn House (4)

Nothing to add from Hawthorn House

Willow House (5)

Nothing to add from Willow House

AM

What incentive can we (residential) give in order for being more active on an evening 50 Epraise points for every mile of exercise walked?

OUTCOMES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

The last residential council meeting was on 11th December 2020. Outcomes from the meeting include:

- Xbox games – being discussed as whether complete new games are bought or if a games pass is bought for residential.
- Discussion to be had with JM as it has been decided in Pine house meeting that he will help run the bey blade activity once it is set up and running.
- AP to be in charge of activity of transforming the outside space such as the snakes and ladders and decorating the fences.
-

MEETING MINUTES

Welcome

Hello's and brief recap of what residential council meeting is for. Outcomes from last meeting discussed.

Agenda Items from houses

- Xbox one games – DH also stated he would like the following games - Fifa, War Thunder, Fortnite, Lego games, Dragonball Z. SF stated there will potentially be a budget for each house or we pay monthly but this needs looking into. DG to send email to all staff regarding this to see if anyone is aware of how to do it. Hopefully we will have new games by Easter. JM added that he would also like Terraria JM

Activities

- AH discussed combining houses for first and second activity – CP also stated this in house meeting. This is something aiming to do more of once restrictions loosen, and dark/wet nights start to pass. I stated that I and two other staff members are looking at arranging something for an activity in

RESIDENTS COUNCIL MEETING



relation to the Yorkshire Wolds Way which will involve first and second activity and taking tea out. Which will look at doing more to the spring.

- SF suggested spotlight could be played which involves a torch and finding the location of the individual carrying the torch.
- JM sked if we could have more outside activities for first activity as he goes home at 18:00

Outside courtyard

Students informed that the last meeting suggestions were given as to what might be on the outside courtyard and AP to plan activity in relation to help create this.

Food

Variations of food on the residential menu:

Suggestions include – Chicken nuggets/turkey dinosaurs from AH. SF reminded AH we also need healthier foods. JM suggested spaghetti, DH said tuna pasta bake, SF Cajun chicken pasta, AH pizza pasta. DH said drink/food from other countries.

From house minutes TS has asked if it is possibly to have smooth fresh orange juice on the houses and BH has asked for hunters chicken to be on the menu more.

Culture night

Students informed of upcoming culture night – Chinese New Year. This will take place next Thursday on 11th February before half term break. It will involve activities for first activity then Chinese food for tea. SF suggested that when we do have culture night we could possibly have food from that culture for the week that it runs.

AM

What incentive can we (residential) give in order for being more active on an evening 50 Epraise points for every mile of exercise walked? - DH suggested we walk over the Humber bridge and back. AH said hide and seek as we are running around. SF suggested a tuck shop voucher as an incentive – students agreed. I suggested it be at staff decision – if staff think a student has FULLY participated in the activity then they can have a tuck shop voucher – students agreed. JM asked if the tuck shop could be open from 15:00 – SF informed him this may not be possible due to staffing.

Any other business

No

Meeting finished at 11:20 – Minutes by DG